Minutes of the Facilities Committee of Aston Clinton Parish Council, held on 31st July 2019 at 7pm
at Aston Clinton Parish Meeting Room

Present
Cllr Read (Chairman)
Cllr Wyatt
Cllr Howard
Cllr Ronson
Cllr Tubb								
Members of public: 0
In attendance
Clerk: E Barry and R Bennett (recording)

19.52 Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllr Mason.

19.53 Declarations of Interest Sam 19.059 1 and 3
Cllr Howard declared an interest in Item 19.059 i and ii

19.54 Minutes of Last Meeting  
PROPOSED by Cllr Howard SECONDED by Cllr Wyatt.  All AGREED and signed by the Chairman.
 
19.55 Public Participation - none
There were none.

19.56 Park and Park Facilities:
i. Weekly play inspections & actions – the last report received dated 26 June.  Cllr Tubb would chase the caretaker for the latest form.  The committee also discussed the damaged seat on the roundabout and Cllr Ronson confirmed that she had located the company that supply and fit the exact model.

ii. Annual ROSPA inspection

Cllr Tubb highlighted the ROSPA reports that had been reviewed by the working party but recommendations were not yet collated for the committee to agree.  The committee agreed that there were a number of urgent items that would need to be actioned.  It was agreed that the working party would have a list of recommendations and expenditure to be approved for the next facilities meeting.  The urgent work to be carried out was agreed as:
· Replacement of broken seat on roundabout – an upper limit of £400 was agreed, if more the decision would have to come back to the facilities committee.  It was noted that only one supplier provided the required seat so other quotes would not be sought.
· Buffers for gates that had been previously agreed to be installed.
· Disused equipment base to be removed.
· Trim Trail (walking and lifting equipment) Subject to equipment direct suppling at a maximum cost of £2000.  


MOTION: to agree recommendations from the working party  -  requested as above with remaining items deferred to next meeting, PROPOSED Cllr Ronson SECONDED Cllr Howard and AGREED,

iii. Discussion about toilet facilities in the park
There had been a number of complaints about the public toilets and for these to be opened and closed the same time as the park.  It was agreed the key would be passed to the caretaker (who also had the responsibility to clean them) and that Cllr Wyatt would do it when the caretaker was on leave.

iv. Leases: Bowls Club update
It had been agreed at the Bowls Club committee meeting that the lease would be renewed on 1 January 2020 for 25 years.  For the first 5 years the rent would be £50 + VAT per year, second 5 years at £100 + VAT per year; following this a rent review would take place.

MOTION: agree terms of new lease for the Bowls Club PROPOSED Cllr Ronson SECONDED Cllr Tubb and AGREED. 

v. Park gate padlock and security
[bookmark: _GoBack]The committee agreed that lock would stay as it was.

vi. Projector installation in Churchill Hall
The committee was asked to give permission as landlords to the Youth Club to install a projector.  This was no cost to the parish council as the Youth Club had secured a grant to fund it.

MOTION: to agree to the fitting of a projector and related equipment and related equipment to the ceiling of the Churchill Hall, to be provided and paid for by the Youth Club PROPOSED by Cllr Ronson SECONDED by Cllr Tubb and AGREED.

vii. Churchill Hall Door
Cllr Read updated the committee that the door had been repaired that day and that the parish council would provide a star screwdriver so it could be regularly fixed as and when required as the issue was a loose screw.

MOTION: to approve costs of contractor to repair door. Motion waived 

19.57 Projects & S106
i. Cricket Club S106 project
A meeting with the cricket club was held on 30 July and a number of items agreed including new tracks, side screen, bowling screen and cover.  The club would provide further information once they had agreed what else they wanted to use the funding for.  Cllr Howard agreed to send Cllr Tubb the revised quote for surfacing to circulate with the notes from the meeting with the Cricket Club.

ii. Bus shelter bench – update
The new bench had been ordered.

iii. LAF transport schemes for 2020/21 – project match funding
It was agreed that the following items would be put forward for funding:
· 20mph core the village - Some areas are already in the traffic mitigation.  Extend from lower roundabout to upper roundabout of the village. Brook Street, Green End Street and Twitchell Lane.
· MVAS – Christmas tree field – London road – on entering the 30mph limit –exit – Aylesbury Road.
· Feasibility study for yellow lines near the shell garage – exiting garage onto London Road.
· Stablebridge Rd speed 40 down to 30.

All agreed that the above schemes would be submitted.  The Clerk to send the above details to Cllr Mason as LAF lead.  

iv. S106 Projects from 17/02994/APP Land at Park Farm Church Lane
· Tennis Club update – progressing with log cabin build to incorporate toilets, kitchen and patio area.  Notes from meeting with them to be agreed by Cllr Read.  The money was to come from S106 and is estimated at £28k-£30k.  There had been discussions regarding the complicated drainage and that this could be completed the same time it was done for the new community centre.  The club was in the process of obtaining three quotes and also clarifying with AVDC if planning permission was required as the contractor required proof.  It was also mentioned that a cherry picker would be on site to change bulbs and it was requested that the parish council were made aware of when this would be so they could supervise.

19.58 Grounds Maintenance
i. Tree maintenance in churchyard – three quotes were considered to prune the lime trees and option 3 was agreed.

MOTION: to agree a quote for the pruning of 6 lime trees in the churchyard PROPOSED by Cllr Wyatt SECONDED by Cllr Howard and AGREED.

19.59 Football
i. Reported issues from the match on 16 July – the committee discussed the recent issue of bad language and a compromise to suspend a fine unless another incident occurred.

MOTION: to recommend a fine of £100 (as detailed in the Football Club Permit) to be suspended for the duration of the football season unless further incidents occurred.  PROPOSED by Cllr Ronson SECONDED by Cllr Tubb and AGREED.  The Clerk to write to the club outlining the above.

ii. Colts Proposal for meadow pitches – notes from previous discussions had been circulated to the committee.  The use of the pitch has been agreed with a 3 month review period in place.  It had been agreed that there would be one designated adult to retrieve balls from the allotment if necessary and would review if netting was needed.

MOTION: to agree to the creation of a second pitch for the Colts in the Meadow area, subject to conditions PROPOSED by Cllr Howard SECONDED by Cllr Tubb and AGREED by majority.  The Clerk to write to the club outlining the above.

iii. Football permits for ACFC & Colts

Colts – it was discussed that with the Colts having a second pitch then the cost of permits could be increased although the parish council were clear that they did not endeavor to make a profit.  It was agreed that with the additional pitch the Colts would be asked to contribute an additional £300 per year which would be on pro rota basis; this would not be charged during the review period.
Football Club – due to the changes with facilities in light of the community centre build it was agreed that the Football Club permits would remain the same and would be renewed after the completion of the community centre and the football club would be consulted with.

MOTION: to agree permit charges for the year 2019-2020 as above in bold PROPOSED by Cllr Tubb SECONDED by Cllr Ronson and AGREED.

19.60 Village
i. Wenwell Close – work was now completed.

ii. Stablebridge Structural Survey – results had been reviewed and there was the option of a possible speed restriction.  Conversations would also be had with TfB in relation to a pedestrian crossing in some form.

iii. Footpath restoration – it had been highlighted that there was some confusion over the responsibility of some areas relating to footpaths; whether BCC or devolved to the parish council.  It was agreed that a working party would be arranged to discuss.  Cllr Ronson agreed to circulate an invite.

MOTION: to agree a quote for footpath restoration – Motion waived.

19.61 Events
i. Astonbury & Play in the Park

Play in the park had taken place on Monday 29 July and had been a success.

Astonbury – the budget had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Income targets had been exceeded.  First aiders needed to be paid ASAP to secure to the sum of £460.  Cllr Tubb to send invoice to the Clerk to pay.  

MOTION: to agree the costs of first aid provision at Astonbury PROPOSED by Cllr Ronson SECONDED by Cllr Howard and AGREED.

ii. Bearbrook duathlon event – 15 September – the event had been hosted previously at the park and was always well run.  It would start at 7.30am and finished by 10am.  

MOTION: to agree to Bearbrook duathlon event request PROPOSED Cllr Ronson SECONDED by Cllr Tubb and AGREED. 

iii. Other applications
Any future event requests needed to ensure that no BBQs are allowed were part of the T&Cs.  

19.62 Date of Next Meeting

28 August 2019 - 7pm


FACMIN20190731	1	
